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Principal’s Message
 

Assalamualaikum warahmatullah wabarakatuh.

Dear parents and students,

Alhamdulillah, it has been a busy yet very productive 
first term. All departments in the College have been 
working tirelessly to ensure the success and wellbeing 
of our students.

The Primary and Secondary Athletics Carnivals were 
some of the major events taking place at the College 
this term. Students and staff competed to secure 
the top spot for their house. However, regardless of 
which house secured the highest score, everyone who 
participated had enjoyable memories. In Secondary 
School, the results were:

•  1st position – Success/Najah (Green) house.

•  2nd position – Wisdom/Hikmah (Red) house.

•  3rd position – Faith/Iman (Blue) house.

•  4th position – Knowledge/Ilm (Yellow) house.

Then for Primary School, the results were:

•  1st position - Success/Najah (Green) house.

•  2nd position - Faith/Iman (Blue) house.

•  3rd position - Wisdom/Hikmah (Red) house.

•  4th position - Knowledge/Ilm (Yellow) house.

Our Year 6 students went on their annual Canberra 
Camp earlier in the term. Students had a great 
time visiting the National Museum of Australia, the 

National Capital Exhibition, the Museum of Australian 
Democracy, Parliament House, the Australian War 
Memorial, Geoscience Australia, the High Court of 
Australia, Reconciliation Place, and the Australian 
National Botanic Gardens. They also had a guided tour 
of the Royal Mint, Government House, the National 
Arboretum, Questacon and the Australian Institute of 
Sport. Alhamdulillah, it was a beneficial and successful 
camp where students learned a lot with this unique 
experience and came back home with an increased 
knowledge of our capital city.

Another major event at the College we are all 
looking forward to is Multicultural Day. The Annual 
Multicultural Day Parade in Primary School will take 
place on the last day of term for students. Sadly, 
parents will be unable to attend but the College will 
be holding a Multicultural Fair during Parent/Teacher 
Interviews on Thursday, 1 April 2021 for parents to 
enjoy insha’Allah. All money raised will go towards the 
Orphan Sponsorship Program where every year, the 
College raises money to cover the annual sponsorship 
of 13 orphans so that every year level at the College 
sponsors one orphan.

Every year, we are amazed by the generosity of our 
students, parents and staff to assist these orphans 
throughout their school life. The College will continue 
to raise funds for them through several initiatives.

The blessed month of Ramadan is approaching us. 
The Prophet PBUH said “When the month of Ramadan 
starts, the gates of heaven are opened and the gates 
of hell are closed and the devils are chained”. I am 
pleased to express to you our sincere wishes on this 
great month, and pray to Almighty Allah to make 
this occasion one of blessing, continuous health and 
happiness. Ramadan Mubarak!

The College plans for Ramadan are packed with 
exciting activities and initiatives which will take place 
at the College to celebrate this holy month.

The first Parent/Teacher Interviews for 2021 will 
be held on Thursday, 1 April between 9:00am and 
8:00pm. Parents of students in Foundation to Year 
5 have been contacted via ClassDojo by their child’s 
home room teacher regarding interview times. For 
parents of students in Year 6 to Year 12, interviews 
are held on a first come, first served basis.

Continued on page 2.
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Principal’s Message 

Continued from page 1.

As the College is in the process of rolling out a new platform called Seqta Engage, Term 1 reports can only be 
collected as a hard copy from the College.

I look forward to seeing you all at the Parent/Teacher Interviews. I wish everyone a safe term break and hope to 
see you next term, ready for another successful term at ICOM inshAllah. 

Dr Abdul Kamareddine
College Principal 

2022 Enrolment Information

The College is currently taking Foundation enrolments for 2022. 

Unfortunately, due to the number of students currently enrolled at the Islamic College of 
Melbourne, the College will only be accepting expressions of interest for students wishing 
to enrol in Years 1 – 12 for 2022. Parents who submit an expression of interest form will be 
contacted as soon as possible if a place is becomes available for their child in 2022.

Foundation Enrolments

Foundation Enrolments for 2022 are now open. (Closing 20/5/2021)

Year 1–7 Enrolments

Expressions of Interest for Year 1–7 in 2022 are now open. (Closing 20/5/2021)

Year 8–12 Enrolments

Expressions of Interest for Year 8–12 in 2022 are now open. (Closing 30/7/2021)

For Year 11 IB Diploma Programme Enrolments

Expressions of Interest for Year 11 & Year 12 IB in 2022 are now open. (Closing 30/7/2021)

For Secondary Accelerated Program (SAP) Enrolments

Expressions of Interest for Year 7, 8 & 9 SAP in 2022 are now open. (Closing 30/7/2021)
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March 31, 2021

April 1, 2021

April 12, 2021

May 11, 2021

May 18, 2021

March 31, 2021

April 2, 2021 April 2, 2021

April 13, 2021

May 13, 2021

June 9, 2021

April 1, 2021

April 20, 2021

May 17, 2021

Multicultural Day

Term 1  
Parent/Teacher  

Interviews

Admin Office

Reopens for Term 2

NAPLAN Day 1

NAPLAN Day 3

Last day of Term 1  
for Students

Good Friday 
(Public Holiday)

Ramadan Commences 
(TBC)

Eidul Fitr  
(TBC)

VCAA GAT Exam

Multicultural Fair

Admin Office  
Closed for Term break

First day of Term 2  
for Students

NAPLAN Day 2

Important Dates
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Important Reminders

•  As per the Gate signs, the official gate closing time for gates 1 & 4 is 8:35am. After 8:35am 
parents/carers dropping off their children can do so only at Gate 3 (located near the 
Administration Building) where students will need to obtain a late pass before going to class.

•  School attendance and being at school on time is of utmost importance. Students are expected 
to be at the College by 8:35am and on time for homeroom. During homeroom, students will start 
the day with reciting the morning dua, Quran recitation and important announcements for the 
day and the week.

•  Please ensure that you inform the College or update your details on the Parent Portal if your 
personal details have changed, such as emergency contact numbers, phone numbers,  
address, etc. 

•  Parents must advise the College of any medical conditions their child may have, whether it is 
severe or just a mild condition.

•  The College cannot provide medication to students unless it has been prescribed to them.  
This includes hay fever tablets and paracetamol. If your child requires medication your child’s 
name and directions must be on the label before handing any medication to the College nurse.

•  The uniform for Term 2 & 3 is the winter uniform. All students are expected to wear the winter 
uniform, this includes the dark grey winter skirt or tunic and dark grey leggings/tights.

•  Please note that the College is currently in the process of transitioning to a new Parent Portal 
under the name “Seqta Engage”. As such, please note that not all functions of the current parent 
portal are operational.

•  A reminder that parents are not allowed on the school grounds. Students to be dropped off at 
any one of the three school gates.

Lost Property
We have many uniform items in Lost Property at the College. Parents can 

access the ICOM lost property area before or after school during gate 

opening times via Gate 3. Access to Lost Property will also be available 

during Parent Teacher Interviews.

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/CSEF_application_form.pdf
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Ramadan 2021 at ICOM

To ensure students, parents and staff have enough time to prepare 
themselves for iftar the College has implemented a Ramadan Timetable 

will take effect as of the first day of Term 2 (Tuesday 20 April 2021). 
Our Ramadan timetable will finish on the last day of Ramadan which will 

be Wednesday 12 May 2021, insha’Allah. 

Ramadan
Mubarak!

Ramadan
Mubarak!
Ramadan
Mubarak!

Ramadan
Mubarak!

•  Ramadan School start time: 8:35am (as usual) 
 
Ramadan School finishing times as follows: 

•  Foundation to Year 2: 2:40pm

•  Year 3 to Year 6: 2:45pm

•  Secondary: 2:50pm.

 
 
As of Monday, 17 May 2021, the College will return to the normal 
timetable with Foundation to Year 2 students finishing at 3:25pm, 
Year 3 to Year 6 students finishing at 3:30pm and Secondary 
students finishing at 3:35pm 
 
A reminder that the Administration Office will close at 3:30pm 
while the Ramadan Timetable is in effect. On behalf of all staff at 
the Islamic College of Melbourne have a blessed and  
peaceful Ramadan.

Ramadan Mubarak!
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Foundation: Teddy Bear's Picnic

On Wednesday 10th of March, the Foundation students had their Teddy Bears 
Picnic at school. The students were very excited to bring their favourite teddy bears 
to school with them and it was lovely to spend our day together with our teddy 
bears. We had so many different teddy bears and they were all super cute!

Throughout the day we enjoyed participating in various teddy bear activities for literacy and numeracy. 
Our most favourite activities were making our teddy bear aprons, designing our teddy bear headbands, 
teddy bear counting with tens frames and our teddy bear sorting activity. We also loved having our teddy 
bear biscuits and chocolate milk drink for snack and fairy bread for lunch. It was so much fun spending the 
day with our cuddly teddy bears. 

Ms Michelle Culjak
Foundation Team Leader

Foundation student's enjoying their teddy bear themed day at school.
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SAP: High Resolves Social Progress Incursion

Recently our Secondary SAP & Secondary SRC 
students took part in the High Resolves Social 
Progress incursion.

While being immersed in an energetic simulation 
of how countries deal with issues such as global 
warming, students were able to take on roles that 
involved negotiation, leadership and developing 
strategies to form collective action on important 
international social, economic and political issues.

The Islamic College of Melbourne’s Secondary 
Accelerated Program (SAP) caters for the unique 
educational needs of high ability students. 

SAP classes have a greater emphasis on higher 
order thinking & learning skills, independent 
learning and research. SAP offers high achieving 
students the opportunity to extend and enrich 
their learning with like-minded peers and provides 
participants with challenging and engaging course 
material in English, Maths, Humanities and Science.

Expressions of Interest for our 2022 Y 7–9 SAP 
program close on July 30, 2021.

Mr Nick Cummins
SAP Coordinator

Secondary SAP students discovered how global decisions are made during the High Resolves incursion.
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Year 6: 2021 Canberra Camp

This term our Year 6 cohort embarked on their annual Canberra Camp.

Excitement and nerves were in the air as the bus was loaded up early on Monday the 1st of March to 
make the 8 hour journey interstate to Canberra. While in Canberra the Year 6 students were keeping 

busy, attending three full days of excursions from 9am to 5pm each day while visiting Questacon, Royal 
Australian Mint, Old Parliament House, Geoscience and of course the Australian Parliament House. 

Students learned a great deal on the camp, and made memories that will last a lifetime. 

We now look forward to our 2022 Canberra camp as planning is already under way.

Mr Danny Gray
Head of Primary Student Services & Primary Senior Behaviour Coordinator.

Our Year 6 students enjoyed their Canberra  Camp immensely.
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Covid-19 Information for older Australians:
https://www.t2mio.com/covid-elderly

Information on Covid-19 Vaccines for Australians
https://www.health.gov.au/initiatives-and-programs/covid-19-vaccines

Covid-19 Vaccine Elegibility Chcker
https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/eligibility

Victorian Government DHHS Twitter page (Updated regularly):
https://www.twitter.com/vicgovdhhs

ICOM COVID-19 Wellbeing Pack:
https://www.t2mio.com/icomwellbeing

Mental Health Support for those in Isolation:
https://www.t2mio.com/covid-mentalhealth

Covid-19 Goverment Home Safety Plan
https://t2m.io/home-safety-plan

Official Victorian Government Key Updates and support:
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/

Latest Federal Updates on Covid-19 (Updated regularly):
https://www.health.gov.au/

Covid-19 Resources & Helpful Links

https://www.t2mio.com/covid-elderly
https://www.health.gov.au/initiatives-and-programs/covid-19-vaccines
https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/eligibility

https://www.t2mio.com/icomwellbeing
https://www.t2mio.com/covid-mentalhealth
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Senior Primary students developing an awareness of their Islamic Identity through Quran class.

We have come to the end of our first term of 2021 
at the Islamic College Of Melbourne. Looking back, 
the Senior Primary Quran Department are very 
proud of what we have been able to achieve during 
this term.

Alhamdulillah, the Senior Primary Quran 
Department teachers enlighten our students with 
developing an awareness of their Islamic identities 
as they learn the surahs of the Quran in order to 
develop a positive relationship within themselves 
and people around them.

In our Quran classes teachers implement different 
methods and strategies, involving a variety of 
teaching tools and activities to engage all students. 
This enables our Quran students to build a strong 
relationship with the Book of Allah, the Quran.

Ms Muna Abubaker
Senior Primary Quran Department Coordinator

Senior Primary Quran Class Overview
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Secondary Athletics Carnival

The 2021 Secondary Athletics Carnival was held on Friday the 5th of March with a record amount of 
Secondary students participating. Teachers and students both enjoyed the activities immensely with our 

student’s athletic abilities on full display throughout the event.

As is tradition, the day ended with possibly the most hyped event of the day, the tug of war.

This year for the very first time, the Green house, Najah (Success) finished with the most points to earn 
themselves the title of Secondary Athletics Carnival winners for 2021!

An enormous congratulations to all students involved in our Secondary Athletics Carnival. The amount of 
spirit, dedication and perseverance shown on the day was truly inspirational.

Our Najah house captains being presented the cup by the Principal, girls dressed in house colours.
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Photos: Secondary Athletics Carnival

Male and female house captains on the podium, various photos from throughout the day.
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Photos: Secondary Athletics Carnival

Friendship, teamwork and competitive spirit were on display at the Secondary Athletics Carnival.
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Photos: Secondary Athletics Carnival

Students took part in all athletics events throughout the day. Running, shot-put, javelin &.the relay to name a few.
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ICOM  Channel

Click here to subscribe to the Islamic College of Melbourne YouTube Channel or feel free to browse through 9 
of our most recent YouTube videos below, click the images to view the videos through YouTube directly.

Subscribing to the ICOM YouTube channel with notifications on will allow you to receive helpful notifications from 
YouTube whenever we upload a new Islamic College of Melbourne Video. 

ICOM Primary Arabic Week

STEM Week - 3D Printing with  

Mr Mutassem

2020 ICOM Quran Competition 

Secondary Highlights & Winners 

ICOM Wellbeing Department T-Shirt 

Design Competition Winners

ICOMTalks Episode 3 

Students and Covid-19 Lockdowns

Welcome Back to our Primary students 

for Term 4!

ICOMTalks Episode 4 

Obstacles at school & the right Mindset

STEM Week - Engineer’s InsightICOMTalks Episode 2: Dismantling 

Discrimination Discussion

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPfZORzgfRW0M33VXxRymsA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPfZORzgfRW0M33VXxRymsA?sub_confirmation=1
https://youtu.be/KreiyUhF4R0
https://youtu.be/JRmxOuidMa4
https://youtu.be/jk9Yfye7vx0
https://youtu.be/uY2IBO2ZYtk
https://youtu.be/PhSN9OYQmq8
https://youtu.be/2hjmyhIduyM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E0XPui7R96E
https://youtu.be/tBxjHT-9_CY
https://youtu.be/hXWgix7gXjI
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The warm weather brought the best out of our Primary students on Athletics day.

Primary Athletics Carnival

The primary Athletics carnival is an annual event that generates a lot of excitement and enthusiasm amongst 
all of our Primary students. The day reinforces the positive message of being physically active and also 

promotes teamwork. 

This year the ICOM Primary students participated in a variety of fun athletics events such as an obstacle 
course, the sack race, shotput & javelin, running races and a few new additions such as the meditation station 
which helped our students relax and calm themselves in between events by listening to some relaxing sounds 

through headphones and having our Primary counsellor guide them through simple meditation exercises. 

Even though the weather was warm on the day, the students displayed a positive 'can do' attitude while staying 
hydrated and acumulating points for their houses. The Primary Athletics Carnival was also a great opportunity 

to showcase what students had learnt in Term 1 during Physical Education classes. They made fantastic 
memories with their friends and teachers and truly made us all feel very proud. 

Mr Demitrios Sirilas
Primary Health and Physical Education Coordinator
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Photos: Primary Athletics Carnival

The obstacle course, complete with jumping castle proved to be extremely popular amongst competitors.
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The warm weather brought the best out of our Primary students on Athletics day.

Photos: Primary Athletics Carnival
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Wellbeing: GoNoodle Dance Club &  
Make your Boat Float Contest

As part of an initiative supported by our Primary SRC students, ICOM have been running a variety of 
activity clubs for Primary students every Thursday in Term 1. Over the last few weeks our Foundation, Year 

1 and Year 2 students in particular have been taking part in the Go Noodle Dance Club led by myself and 
the Primary SRC students. This is a super fun activity and as the photos below show, our younger students 

have really been enjoying dancing together and listening to fun songs during their lunch breaks.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank both our Principal Dr Abdul Kamareddine and the Primary 
Wellbeing Department at the College. After a challenging year, we have come together to put in place 

a series of Wellbeing events for our students including events focused on healthy eating, teamwork and 
artistic creativity during Term 1 such as our Make Your Boat Float Contest.

The contest was a great opportunity to see just how well our students were able to work together with 
their classmates and use creativity to explore how many blocks their boats were able to hold. 

You can look forward to seeing new activities to engage our students in Term 2!

Primary Wellbeing clubs are fast becoming very popular at ICOM. 
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Primary: Interschool Sports

On Wednesday 17th of March our Primary Interschool Sports 
Cricket teams were competing last week and achieved 

spectacular results. 

Both of our teams made the finals on the day with the ICOM girls 
finishing in 1st place overall. Congratulations to all of our ICOM 
cricketers who competed on the day, we look forward to seeing 

you all put to the test again in the future.

Also our male and female Primary Interschool Sports Basketball 
teams and female Interschool Sports Volleystars were competing 
as they took on some fierce competition with the Volleystars girls 

winning 5 of their 6 games. All of the students who competed 
put their best foot forward, displaying brilliant skills while being 

humble and well mannered in both victory and defeat.

Photos of our Primary Interschool Sports Cricket and Basketball teams during competition.
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Secondary: IVET Excellence Award

On Wednesday the 10th of March, Haijer Dennaoui one of ICOM's Year 12 VET 
students was awarded the IVET Excellence Award to recognize her incredible 

efforts during her VCE VET Sport and Recreation studies in 2020.

Haijer displayed an enormous amount of enthusiasm and a keen interest in 
the subject area, consistently working hard to achieve her personal best. The 

Excellence Award is an external state-wide award, which gives a large amount of 
recognition to Haijer! Well done on being nominated by Ms Layal and ultimately 

winning the award along with a $500 prize.

Ms Layal Tannous
VET Coordinator
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Secondary: Rock Climbing Tournament

Throughout weeks 8 and 9 of Term 1 some of our Secondary students participated in the first ever 
House Tournaments for Rock Climbing here in the ICOM Gymnasium. 

It was thrilling to see how quick our students could manoeuvre their way up the rock wall face, 
dodging and hopping on the different perches. Such an activity promotes vertical thinking, and 

really pushes the boundaries of what students are accustomed to, walking on the flat earth. 

I'm looking forward to welcoming students back for more serious competitions later in the year.

Mr Ahmad Siddiqi
SRC and College Houses Coordinator

The rock climbing wall we have here in the ICOM Gymnasium. 
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Primary Clubs: Baking, Reading & more!

Baking Club

This term, students had the opportunity to 
participate in our Baking Club, run by the Primary 

SRC. It was a great opportunity for students to 
work together where tehy created delicious truffles 

and baked potatoes! The students incorporated 
their maths skills to make sure they measured the 
correct quantities of ingredients. Students were 

able to work with other students outside their 
classrooms, it was a great bonding experience  

for everyone!

Agriculture Club

The Primary SRC students were really excited to 
run the Agriculture Club this term. The Primary 
SRC students had learnt how to make their own 
biodegradable pots using newspaper and then 

taught the students in the Agriculture club how to 
make these pots. The Agriculture Club students 

then got to take their newly planted seedlings home.

Craft Club

The Craft Club this term was very hands on. 
Students created finger puppets, paper people and 

prayer mats. The Craft Club was an opportunity 
for students to be hands on and create something 
special to take home to their family and was also 
a relaxing & artistic way to spend their lunch time 

creating something new with their friends and 
making new ones at the same time.

Reading Club

The Reading Club was an opportunity for our literacy-
loving students to attend a club that focused on story 

telling. Our SRC students read three books to our 
junior club members: The Dino-Disco, Rosie’s Walk 
and I Will Never Ever Not Eat Peas. The students 

were really engaged in the stories being read and we 
look forward to having our club members share more 

stories in the coming weeks!
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Secondary: SRC Conference

On Friday the 19th of March, Basma and I were fortunate enough to participate in an SRC forum, 
hosted by Tarneit Senior College, where we had the opportunity to meet the SRC members of 
neighbouring schools as well as the MP Joanne Ryan. During our meeting, we discussed the 

impact COVID-19 had on our education,leadership amongst youth and potential growth in the 
division of Lalor.

From our lengthy and fruitful discussion, one thing that stuck with me the most is how much 
confidence MP Ryan has in the youth of the western suburbs and the potential we have to initiate 

and lead the progression within our local communities. The idea that the voice of the youth is 
under represented and is perceived through a stereotypical lens in federal parliament was a 

moment of realisation for me and a wakeup call that we need to more. Overall, the visit to the 
forum has enhanced my perspective on leadership and gave me a sense of hope for the future of 

our local community.

Amir Hussien
College Captain

Our College captains attending an SRC conference hosted by Tarneit Senior College.
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Every year Michael from The Rookeepers visits ICOM to bring his Radical Reptiles incursion to our students!

Year 3 Incursion: Radical Reptiles

What an exciting incursion the Grade 3 students experienced on Friday the 12th of March, 2021! This term, 
our focus was the classification of living specimens, living and non-living specimens in the environment.

Students excitedly watched as the demonstrator and Reptile specialist, Michael carefully took out animals, 
explained the habitat and their classification while students participated, watching in awe.

It was very rewarding to see our students answer all questions the instructor asked with diligence; they 
have learnt an abundant amount of information about these living and non-living specimens.

Finally, students were ecstatic to see the biggest reptile of the day; a black headed python Students had 
the chance to take photos with this massive snake, and majority of students did so excitedly without even 

flinching! Great work Year 3 students.

Year 3 Teachers

"On Friday, March 12 we had a reptile incursion. 
It was really cool, we touched lizards, a frog and 
two snakes. One snake was long and the other 
was short. One lizard was dark and the other 
was light. The tree frog was bright green and 
shiny. I think it was a very FUN opportunity."

Naifah
Class 3C
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The excitement in the student's faces while holding our reptile guests was magical.

"We had a reptile incursion at the Islamic College 
of Melbourne. A man named Michael brought in 

two lizards, one frog, a turtle and two snakes. The 
turtle was shedding it's skin a little bit. One of the 

snakes was big and the other was little."

Fatima
Class 3D

"When I was walking to the incursion room, I 
saw a man with many boxes. He had a lizard 
in his hand! He told us to be quiet. We learnt 

straight away that we needed to be quiet 
around animals so they do not get scared. After, 
I noticed that if you throw them, it’ll hurt them. 

When I touched the frog, it was so soft. I did not 
know that some of the lizards hide their heads, 

some of the pythons are venomous and the tree 
frogs can camouflage. "

Miswar
Class 3A

"When I went to see the reptiles I was super 
excited. When we got to the room I saw boxes. 
The man then opened one of the boxes, and I 
saw him bring out two lizards. The man then 
opened the last box and I saw a huge snake.  

I felt very happy."

Urusa
Class 3B
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ICOM’s annual Student Literature  
magazine, Stylus. 

Available digitally via issuu.com or  
collect a printed copy from the ICOM Admin Office.

https://issuu.com/islamiccollegeofmelbourne/docs/icom_stylus_issue_1
https://issuu.com/islamiccollegeofmelbourne/docs/icom_stylus_issue_1
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Free Wyndham Library E-Memberships  
for Secondary Students

Islamic College of Melbourne and Wyndham City Libraries are working together to provide free eMemberships 
to all secondary students. As part of Wyndham Council’s ongoing efforts to reduce the spread and impact of 
COVID-19, all Wyndham City Libraries are closed to the public. 

What are eMemberships? 
eMemberships allow students to access Wyndham City Libraries’ online books, audiobooks, study help services, 
educational games and movie streaming for free. We will soon have a range of online programs for you to join in. 

How do eMemberships work? 
Once your child has completed the sign-up process, their membership number and password will provide access 
to the Library’s online resources. This eMembership will be valid for one year. 

When will my child receive an eMembership? 
The school will assist students in signing up online for eMemberships, Wyndham City Library staff will be 
providing step by step guidelines showing you how to sign up and use our online resources. 

How can my child receive a full Library membership and Library card? 
If you would like your child or any member of your family to have a library card please visit your local library 
and speak to our friendly staff once our libraries have re-opened. For now, all new memberships will be 
eMemberships.

I don’t want my child to receive an eMembership, how can I opt-out? 
If you would like to opt-out, please send an email to library@icom.vic.edu.au. 

Benefits of eMemberships include: 

• Studiosity get live, expert assistance from tertiary qualified tutors with subjects including writing, maths, 
science, economics and more. 
• Encyclopaedia Britannica easy to use, and easy to find trusted information for all ages. 
• eBooks, eAudiobooks and Video of school texts and recreational reading. 
• Lynda.com premium online learning platform with thousands of hours of professionally produced video courses 
covering business, computing/IT and creative subjects. 
• Plus, many more online free educational and learning resources and Apps.

For any further assistance regarding eMemberships, please email Sharyn.wheatcroft@wyndham.vic.gov.au. 
Wyndham City Library staff remain on call to answer any questions you may have between 9am and 5pm, 
Monday to Friday on 8734 2600 or email: libraryadmin@wyndham.vic.gov.au

 Yours sincerely, 

 Wyndham Libraries & Islamic College of Melbourne
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Secondary Debating: Term 1 Results

On Wednesday the 10th of March the first round of debating for our Secondary Debating Teams 
took place at Williamstown High School. Islamic College of Melbourne had 10 teams compete over 

4 divisions and managed to come home winning 3 debates. 

A special mention to Layal El Rifai and Razan Kamareddine who both won best speaker in their 
respective debates despite being on the losing team. Well done to them and all who took part.

Mr Jarrod Carrington
Debating Coordinator

Elevate Education Free Webinars

Elevate Education have hosted a series of free webinars for parents on preparing their 

children for the start of the 2021 school year. Follow the links below to view them.

Effective Note Making

Responsible Technology Use

Motivation

Children & Video Games

http://www.facebook.com/IslamicCollegeMelbourne
mailto:newsletter@icom.vic.edu.au
http://www.facebook.com/islamiccollegemelbourne
mailto:newsletter@icom.vic.edu.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dOjbE1-lq5E
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pG8NWM7lj7M
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Tvs0hEpmIdU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aoIWUEhb2cU

